
Dear Representatives of the health committee and sponsors of the bill HB3063 
 
I am writing again in opposition to this draconian Big Pharma power grab to force their products,(in 
which they are shielded from ANY liability to death and injuries,) to be forced on all children attending 
any daycare, public, private and charter school. 
 
This bill is a travesty of civil liberties and the right to informed consent. It is not about protecting public 
health. It is purely financially motivated. Safety studies on the full CDC schedule has NOT been done. 
And there are more vaccines in the docket to add to the ever expanding schedule. 
 
If this bill passes, my non-verbal mentally disabled son with autism will be deprived of a public education 
which my tax dollars pay for. I will have no choice but to remove him from the public school system and 
I won’t even have the option for private schools. He has been harmed by vaccines. I didn’t recognize it at 
the time because pediatricians are not trained to recognize vaccine injuries unless there is an immediate 
anaphylactic shock. He has brain damage and is still in diapers.  
 
I will not risk his life further by giving him 1 more shot, 3 more shots, whatever is decided by OHA that 
he needs to attend school. I know I am not alone in my sentiment. Those of us who weren’t so lucky to 
escape the negative side effects of some vaccines do not take these decisions lightly. We know what 
happened to our children. We live through the horror EVERYDAY. 
 
ALL DRUGS HAVE risks of side effects and injury. Injuries do happen. If they didn’t, the 1986 vaccine 
injury act that shielded pharmaceutical companies from any liability of these injuries wouldn’t have 
been enacted. 
 
Over 4 billion dollars wouldn’t have been paid out if vaccines were “safe and effective.”  Again, they’ve 
been classified as UNAVOIDABLY UNSAFE.  
 
Some of you on this committee understand the ramifications of this bill and some of you are ploughing 
through and outright ignoring the injury stories and the data that has been presented to you. 
 
I hope that those of you that have so far chosen to ignore the “other” side of this issue, the side that has 
lived with the reality that vaccines NOT safe for all, will reconsider this dangerous disregard for bodily 
autonomy and civil liberties.  
 
ONE SIZE DOES NOT FIT ALL. This is basic fact of human physiology. You need to leave this decision 
between the parents and their doctors.  
 
Sincerely, 
Sylvia Colasacco 
Portland OR 97221 
 


